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Bere Ferrers Parish Council
At a meeting of the Finance & General Purposes committee, held in the Council Chamber Bere        Alston on Tuesday 6th December 2016.
     Present



Cllr. P. Dennis               Chairman 



Cllr. R. Leithall
      Chairman of Council
       
                                Cllr. M. Benson              Cllr. S. Munn


         
Cllr. R. Maycock
      Cllr. R. Piper


In Attendance. Cllr. H. Boot-Handford.
916. Apologies.
Apologies were received from Cllr. Lamb due to a prior engagement.
917. Items of interest at the discretion of the Chairman. No decisions can be made on these 
      Items.
1) Cllr. Dennis – There are going to be 2 mega road improvements at the Derriford roundabout 
and William Prance Road which will affect all those using Tavistock Road to Plymouth. Plymouth City are consulting. Cllr. Dennis felt that Council should invite a representative to Full Council in January to explain how they see the scheme working.
Cllr. Benson felt it would be better to get the Parishes such as Buckland Monochorum, Horrabridge etc. together and ask Plymouth City to attend a collective meeting and see if they are interested.
Cllr. Benson felt West Devon should also be involved.
Cllr. Dennis informed members that if they go on the City Council Website it will show you what is proposed.
Cllr. Dennis – what are the improvements going to be to get in to city centre and what plans are being made when this work starts to alleviate the traffic chaos to parishioners?
918. Minutes of the meeting held on 22nd November and taken as read, to deal with matters 
        arising. 
   Matters Arising.
   Minute 878(1) – The Clerk stated that the litter bin was destroyed.
   Minute 878(3) – Cllr. Benson met with Geoffrey Cox MP, had a look around the village and 
agreed the bookshop is not a pretty site. He is concerned about how it can be dealt with. Cllr. Benson explained what Inspector Sloman had said and Geoffrey Cox has a meeting planned with Inspector Sloman.
  Minute 878(5) - Cllr. Benson reported two cars removed from the car park but there is another 


      BMW untaxed and up for sale; this will get ticketed.
  Minute 879(837a) – Cllr. Benson – having attended HATOC recently, Cllr. Sanders stated that if 
the Parish Council does not want double yellow lines then they won’t have them, but it could become a lever in the future if there should be problems with the gritter.
  Yellow lines will not be happening at the moment.
919. Accounts for payment.
The Clerk circulated the accounts for payment sheet by email in the sum of £3,642.73.
After discussions Cllr. Benson proposed payment, seconded by Cllr. Munn.
920. Financial Statements.
The Clerk circulated the finance sheets for the toilets by email.
Discussions took place regards the toilets.
Cllr. Benson proposed acceptance of the finance sheets for the toilets, seconded by Cllr. Munn.
The Clerk circulated the finance sheets for F. & G.P. by email.
Discussions took place, Cllr. Benson proposed acceptance of the finance sheet for F&GP, seconded by Cllr. Maycock.
921. Office Stationary (Logo) and revamped letter heading.
Cllr. Page-Bailey had sent around a couple of designs. Some Councillors felt the logo was too big and did not particularly like the curved lettering around the logo – also Clerk pointed out the top fruit should be raspberries and the outer ring of the logo should be gold. Clerk to pass this to Cllr. Page-Bailey; also a request from Cllr. Boot-Handford could the pdf file be changed to something that councillors could try altering the design.
Defer to January F&GP.
922. Report on Night Landing progress and proposal by Cllr. Lamb to sign the contract with
        MAT Electrics for the provision and installation of Landing Lights once the total sum 
        required has been raised.
Cllr. Leithall read out the following recommendation from Cllr. Lamb.
That a recommendation be made to Council that a contract be signed with Mat Electrics of Exeter in the sum of £6,103.48, plus vat for the provision and installation of Night Landing Site Equipment at the Recreation Field, The Down, Bere Alston, in accordance with the tender from Mat Electrics, dated the 21st November 2016. Approval is also asked to waive the tender process in accordance with Finance Regulations 11 (11.1), so that this price can be accepted as a single tender. The reason being that they are the only company to be approved by Devon Air Ambulance for this type of installation throughout Devon. No other Company has the specialised equipment and electronic controls which link in with the Helicopters and Ambulance Control. The contract will not be signed until the above sum has been raised by donation and grants, and planning permission granted.
 
Cllr. Leithall asked for confirmation on the money situation. The Clerk explained that the £750 from the Belinda O’Flynn Trust would not be with us until the treasurer returns from abroad; the £2750 from TAP we have to be notified we have been awarded this. This sum has to be paid then reclaimed from TAP. Cllr. Benson requested a letter to Clare Butcher requesting a timescale for this money. Cllr. Sanders Locality bid has now been passed on to County.
Cllr. Dennis proposed waive standing order 11(11.1) in accordance with Financial Regulations so that this price can be accepted as a single tender, seconded by Cllr. Benson.
Cllr. Piper felt we should be precepting for a sum for maintenance.
Cllr. Benson – before the mast is erected can we confirm that a mesh grill is placed over the lights, also would there be an ongoing maintenance cost.
Cllr. Benson proposed acceptance of Cllr. Lamb’s recommendation, seconded by Cllr. Maycock.
923. Discussion on Public Toilets to be taken in Part 2.
Cllr. Benson proposed this committee go into part 2 by invoking Standing Order (3p), seconded by Cllr. Maycock.
Discussions took place.
Cllr. Benson proposed this committee come out of part 2 by revoking Standing Order (3p), seconded by Cllr. Maycock.
924. Briefing by Cllr. Benson on Neighbourhood Plan Progress.
Cllr. Benson – members know the Neighbourhood Plan has been approved and granted by this Council.
Cllr. Benson brought a view of the new cover, which all present thought it was very good.
Cllr. Benson and Granville Starkey are now working on all the advertising for the consultation, also who has to have a copy. They are pushing ahead.
925. Correspondence.
1) John Doswell Devon County Highways – re boulders Denham 
As to the boulders on Denham Hill they are on his private land, if anybody hits them then it’s a private matter between the parties.
2) WDBC News Release – Signed and ready to deliver: New Leisure Operator signs Landmark  
                                           Contract.
Fusion Lifestyle has officially signed up to operate South Hams and West Devon’s leisure centres.
On Thursday, South Hams and West Devon’s Executive Director, Steve Jorden, met with Fusion Lifestyle’s management team and trustees to formally award the charity the contract.
Fusion Lifestyle, a leading independent registered charity, provides quality sport, leisure and fitness activities and facilities to local communities - and has been operating across the UK since 2000.
All profits generated by the organisation are reinvested in facilities and service improvement.
The partnership between Fusion Lifestyle and the Councils will operate for a period of 25 years and will deliver investment and development of the leisure centres.
926. Agenda Items for next meeting.
      1) Letter Head for Council
      2) Toilets
      3) Car Parking Policy
      4) Road Improvements Plan Plymouth (Derriford Transport Scheme)
      5) To review Standing Orders
      6) To review Wayleaves
      7) Property Inspection
      8) Wages Review
      9) Defibrillator monthly inspection SW Ambulance. 
There being no further business the chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.10pm.        
Signed this 13th day of December 2016. 
Chairman………………...

